May 13, 2011
Dear Investors:
We are two weeks into the month of May and the markets have not been able to close above their April 29th closing highs even though the markets traded at new highs on May 2nd.  The trading activity this week did not add any clarity to the short-term direction of the markets. The markets traded above critical resistance levels that should have allowed them to move higher and then below key support levels that should have triggered a further downside, but the markets did not close near either critical technical level. If the Dow Jones Industrials close over 12,750 and the S&P 500 closes over 1,355, then we could see one more surge past the April 29th highs.  If the Industrials and S&P close below 12,500 and 1,330 respectively, then we could see more downside before the next surge higher.  If the S&P declines below 1,330 and continues to fall and closes below 1,295, then it would suggest that the April 29th highs were the end of the market rally that began in March of 2009.
After bouncing off the upper and lower boundaries of the trading range, the markets finished the week down less than 1%.  The Dow Jones Industrial Average finished the volatile week at 12,595.75, which was down 43.06 points, or down 0.34%, and is now up 8.8% for the year.  The S&P 500 lost 2.43 points, or -0.2%, to finish the week at 1,337.77, and is up 6.4% for the year.  The NASDAQ Composite finished the week virtually unchanged as it added 0.91 points, or up 0.03%, to close at 2,828.47, and is up 6.6% in 2011.
Most of the economic data this week was in line with economists’ expectations.  The Producer Price Index and Consumer Price Index each increased during the month of April.  Seasonally-adjusted first-time unemployment claims were 434,000 this week which was down by 44,000 from last week.  The most disheartening news was a continued decline in housing prices. This has some economists suggesting that the housing market is suffering from a double-dip recession.  

In June, I will be changing the frequency of my market letters from weekly to monthly, but will include additional letters, if needed, to discuss any significant events that may occur during the month.  
If you, a friend, a co-worker or a family member are worried about retirement or the possibility of outliving your income, then it is time to be proactive.  It is time to take control of your financial situation.  If you have an old 401(k) still sitting at a previous employer then you should be proactive in moving it to an IRA where you control the investments.  Hoping for a comfortable retirement is not a plan.  I strongly encourage you to make an appointment to review your portfolio as soon as possible. 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call.  Our mission is to be your trusted financial professionals dedicated to delivering a high level of service to enhance your lifestyle and provide peace of mind.  
Best Regards,
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You cannot invest directly in a market index, market indices are for benchmark purposes.  The information in this market commentary is obtained from various news sources, Stockcharts.com and technicalindicatorindex.com.  The opinions voiced in this material are for general information only and are not intended to provide specific advice or recommendations for any individual.  To determine which investment(s) may be appropriate for you consult your financial advisor prior to investing.  
